PORT OF LOPEZ

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

February  March 9, 2017
CALL TO ORDER

The Board of Commissioners for the Port of Lopez met in regular session on February 9th   at the airport building.  Chairman Kenn Aufderhar called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m.  Present were Commissioners Dan Post and Steve Adams, Secretary Helen Cosgrove and guests.
EXECUTIVE SESSION-RCW 42.30.110 (1)(i) – Potential Litigation The meeting went into executive session at 6:33 p.m. to last approximately 30 minutes.  The executive session ended at 6:58 p.m.  The meeting returned to open session at 7:00 p.m.

Aufderhar explained the executive session consisted of a phone meeting with the Port’s attorney about potential litigation regarding an on-going issue; the Port reasserts its statement that it owns the 10’ section of land the Clure’s claim to own.  Aufderhar says there is nothing on the agenda regarding discussion of the sale of land by the Clure’s to the Land Bank; there has been discussions and presentations made at several meetings.  FAA has responded to the meeting with the Bailey’s. Post explained that the FAA doesn’t want additional activity in the RPZ area; would take 3 to 4 years for the FAA to make a decision about approving and easement allowing increased activity.  No more decisions will be made currently, it’s in the attorney’s hand to resolve, will be contacting the title company.  
Aufderhar changed the sequence of the agenda and asked to move personal appearances to this time.  It was agreed to by consensus.
There was a comment and request regarding the workshop at the 756 Shark Reef Rd., noticed construction type trash is accumulating around the building; mentioned an earlier suggestion of blocking the view with plants or to put new siding on the structure and paint it.  Post asked to have Cosgrove send a letter to the tenant asking that he clean up around the building.  It was agreed to by consensus. Adams said he had looked into putting in plantings; had not heard back from person contacted.  Another comment was made regarding the agenda not being on the website and some are missing the time.  Post said he was able to print it off the website today.  Clarification of what was allowed on Port property was asked.  Adams said that the Port can’t completely stop use of the area but the FAA’s preference would be not to grant an easement increasing activity in the RPZ.  
REGULAR BUSINESS
A. 
Approval of Minutes for February 9
Post moved, seconded by Adams to approve the minutes of the February 9 meeting as presented.  The motion passed unanimously.  

B. 
Approval of Vouchers and Payroll

Cosgrove said that additional expenses included legal fees, Guard Electric work and grounds maintenance.  Adams moved seconded by Post to approve payment of vouchers from the airport fund in the amount of $8,048.56 and from the port fund in the amount of $100.00 and payroll in the amount of $1,482.00. Adams moved, seconded by Post to approve payment.  The motion passed unanimously.
C.
Review of Correspondence

1.  Letter from Gardens and Greens regarding grounds maintenance.

D.
Financial Report

Cosgrove distributed the budgets for the funds; received $16,000 from the FAA, $9,000 in receivables and $6,800 in property taxes; the airport fund has $84,000, the port fund $50,200 and the debt service fund $500; over budget on legal fees, have spent 40% of electrical budget. 
E.
Advisory Report
Adams said that Walker had done the FOG inspection on the runway. 
F. 
Personal Appearances
Discussed earlier.  
G.
Commissioner Reports

Post reported RM surveyors were here; spoke to engineer, showed the cut trees, asked for shielding on REILS needs; they asked about painting the segmented circle; will relocate REILS closer in.  Adams also met with the engineer while here.
Adams asked about having OPALCO install the balls to mark the electrical lines; Cosgrove to contact them.  

H.
Commissioners Additions to the Agenda

Aufderhar mentioned someone is looking for a metal building and wanted to know if the Port wants to get rid of the one on the Shark Reef property.  Post said it’s a Port asset and is used for storage; wants to look at both buildings in the future.  Adams said at some point both buildings will have to go but one is contributing income to the Port.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
A. 
Picnic Shelter
Cosgrove said she has received two no’s, haven’t heard from the other four; received phone call from Alan DiBona who will have a bid ready early next week.  
NEW BUSINESS
A.  

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Adams moved, seconded by Post to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Chairman
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